
CITY OF CENTER

MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING

SEPTEMBER 19, 2018
The Center City Council met on Wednesday, September 19, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. at the Town Hall in Center for their regular monthly meeting.  Attending were: Mayor Dennis McMillen, Aldermen Jason Brown, Shawn Couch, Cristy Browning and Aaron Jackson.  Mary Jackson was the only member of the public to sign the sign-in sheet.                                 
Mayor McMillen called the meeting to order and attendance was taken. Alderman Jason Brown made a motion to approve the August minutes and financial statements.  Alderman Shawn Couch seconded.  Motion passed 4-0.  
AGENDA:

1. Annexation

2. Collection of past due sewer use fees

3. Bids on old playground equipment 

4. Demolition grant

5. Code Book

6. Park Board business (merry-go-round, new restrooms, use of City Shed, etc.)

7. Engineer needed for annexation project 

8. Set 2018 general fund & fire fund tax rates
9. Set 2018 sewer use fees

10. Replacement Certified Wastewater Operator needed by December 31st
11. Police Department 

1. City Attorney Joe Brannon will draft an ordinance regarding the approved annexation project and present it at the October council meeting.          

2. City Attorney Joe Brannon will draft an ordinance regarding the council’s directives for past due sewer use fees and present it at the October council meeting.                

3. The bid notice that was agreed to by the council at the July council meeting was published.  Those bids will not be honored and the 2 piece of equipment that bids were taken on will instead be given to the Park Board.          
4. Due to not enough participation by property owners, the City is not eligible for the demolition grant that was previously discussed.    
5. No action was taken on this matter.  
6. Aaron Jackson made a motion to let Kaylyn Evans know how much the insurance will pay towards a new merry-go-round.  Cristy Browning seconded.  Motion passed 4-0.  Aaron Jackson made a motion to turn the mowing of the park over to the Park Board.  Cristy Browning seconded.  Motion passed 4-0.  Cristy Browning made a motion to provide the Park Board with utility costs for the Park.  Aaron Jackson seconded.  Motion passed 4-0. (The utility costs were previously provided to the Park Board earlier this summer.)  Aaron Jackson made a motion to accept a bid from Zeiger & Sons, LLC in the amount of $1,300 to complete the park restroom addition.  Jason Brown seconded.  Motion passed 4-0.  Cristy Browning made a motion to allow the Park Board access to the security cameras at the park.  Jason Brown seconded.  Motion passed 4-0.  (The Park Board already has access to the cameras, the monitor is set up inside the storage closet in the park building, which the Park Board has a key to, and the cameras themselves are mounted on the outside of the park building.)  Aaron Jackson made a motion to allow the Park Board to remodel the current restroom building at the park, allowing for one men’s stall and one women’s stall on each side.  The Park Board will cover the cost of this project.  Cristy Browning seconded.  Motion passed 4-0.  
7. The council asked that more information be obtained from Kyle Pociask before the next council meeting regarding the scope of the sewer extension project for the annexed location.  

8. Cristy Browning made a motion to set the 2018 general fund rate at .8609 per $100 of assessed valuation, and to set the fire fund rate at .2000 per $100 of assessed valuation.  Jason Brown seconded.  Motion passed 4-0.    
9. Information regarding the council’s previous guidelines for sewer use fees will be forwarded to City Attorney Joe Brannon to draft an ordinance regarding this matter.    
10. The council agreed to publish a help wanted ad for a certified wastewater operator.  

11. Aaron Jackson made a motion to stop any extra training for the Police Department.  Any training hours not required for POST certification will be done on the officer’s own time and paid for by the officer personally.  The patrol vehicle will not be used to attend any extra training.  Motion was seconded by Cristy Browning.  Motion passed 4-0.  Aaron Jackson made a motion to cut the Police Chief’s hours by 20 hours per week for 90 days, in order to pay for training for the part-time employee to be hired for City Hall.  Motion was seconded by Cristy Browning.  Jason Brown and Shawn Couch both case nay votes.  The tie was broken by Mayor McMillen with a nay vote.  Motion failed.    

Alderman Jason Brown made a motion to approve the bills for payment.  Alderman Shawn Couch seconded.  Motion passed 4-0.  Alderman Jason Brown made a motion to adjourn the council meeting.  Alderman Cristy Browning seconded.  Motion passed 4-0.  The next regular council meeting will be held on October 3, 2018.      
Respectfully submitted,

Tracey M. Ray
City Clerk & Collector

